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Outcome:    
Output Group:   
 
DEST Question No. E987_07 
 
Senator Nettle asked on 14 February 2007, EWRE Hansard page 134. 
 
Question: 
 
Brethren Schools 
 
Senator NETTLE— If you are able to provide to the committee any more detail about the 
process by which that occurred—in particular, a copy of any correspondence and requests 
from the Brethren and the minister’s exemption as well—that would be good. 
 
Mr McDonald—We will take that on notice. 
 
Answer: 
 
Brethren Schools 
 
On 21 July 2004 the then Minister for Education, Science and Training, The Hon Dr Brendan 
Nelson, met with a group of representatives of Brethren schools at their request. 
 
Dr Nelson wrote to Mr David Stewart, principal of MET School, Meadowbank, NSW, on 12 
August 2004 confirming that Brethren schools would not be required to participate in national 
sample assessments in ICT being carried out during the current quadrennium 2005-08.  This 
would not extend to the national sample assessments in science and civics and citizenship 
education. 
 
Attached are copies of Mr Stewart’s letter of 21 April 2004 seeking an interview with Dr 
Nelson, and Dr Nelson’s letter of 12 August 2004. 
 








